
House Transportation Committee and House Members, 
 
My name is Danny Weigel and I reside in Grand Forks. I have had the opportunity to serve the 
wonderful residents of Ward 1 on the Grand Forks City Council for the past 6 years. This has 
provided me the opportunity to engage residents and create important policy decisions for my 
community. 
 
I would ask for your support on Senate Bill 2362 as it comes before you for a vote. I am not 
asking for this bill so that law enforcement issues more citations, but I believe that it will make 
our traveling motorist safer on our roadways and will also decrease the number of fatalities 
throughout our wonderful state. 
 
Thank you for your service to the State of North Dakota and for your support of Senate Bill 
2362. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Danny Weigel 
Grand Forks City Council 


